Association of Advanced Nursing Practice Educators (AANPE)

Annual General Meeting

Room 106, RCN Headquarters, 20 Cavendish Square, London

Committee members present:

Mike Walsh – Chair, St Martins University College

Helen Ward  - Deputy chair, London South Bank University

Katrina Maclaine – RCN NP Advisor / London South Bank University

Dave Barton – University of Swansea, Wales

Heather Griffith – University of Bournemouth
Douglas Allan – Glasgow Caledonian University, Scotland
Donna McConnell – University of Ulster, N. Ireland
Jenny Kell – Teesside University

Chris Inman – University of Central England

Apologies – Caroline Carlisle – University of Manchester

Other attendees: see attached of delegate names who attended the February 06 meeting.

Terms of reference / constitution

It was agreed that the committee (with a nominated lead person) would revise the current terms of reference and amend them where necessary to reflect:

Aims and Objectives of the group

Committee members, size and quorate numbers for committee meetings term of office, nominations for the committee

Annual general meeting 

Action plan (to be updated with links to completed agenda items)

Committee

Committee membership has been on a volunteer basis up until now. This will remain so until February 2007, when nominations and elections will take place.

Mike Walsh stated that he would like to stand down as Chair of this group following the US NONPF conference in April. Dave Barton was nominated (Katrina Maclaine) and seconded (Heather Griffith) and agreed to take over the role of chair, starting in May 2006.

Melanie Rogers (Huddersfield) Linda Dunn (West Midlands) and Carol Cox (City University) have all volunteered to join the committee and will be invited to the next committee meting on the 5 May 2006, 1:30 – 3:30 at the RCN Headquaters
Membership

It was agreed that membership should remain HEI based rather than individuals. Each HEI will have a designated contact person responsible for authorising the payment of the membership fee; replying to circulated emails and updating the other interested parties from the HEI.
There will be no restriction on the number of other members from each HEI.

Logo

It was agreed that the Logo on the web-site would be adopted as the AANPE logo

Fees

It was agreed that membership fees would remain at £50 per year per HEI. This would cover administrative costs, web-site costs, speaker fees and conference fees. If any HEI wanted to attend the conference, but had not paid the annual membership fee, individuals would be required to pay a one off conference fee of £30.00 (for example)

In order for membership fees to be streamlined, Douglas Alan will send out a reminder to the 9 HEIs that paid in 2004 and the remainder will be asked to renew fees in January 2007. New registrations would now be from the January of each year.

Douglas Allan will make an Invoice that can be sent to each HEI in order to make the payment more straight forward.

AGM
It was suggested that the AGM and Conference meeting should be hosted by different Universities in the future.
